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NOTES: The November-December issue of the Mineralogical Record has occupied

all the available time of many Chapter members in the past three months, especially
Gene Foord, Joe Taggart, Chuck Baldwin, Ed Eckel, Bob Cobban, Barbara Muntyan,

Don Belsher, Shorty Withers and others. Work on this issue has taken precedent over
summer meetings and field trips. Others such as Carolyn Jones, Roger Bennett and
Steve Brighton have worked on separate FMCC matters. Most people are hoping things
will slow down for the last quarter of the year.

MEMBERSHIP REPORT: 49 members total
Carolyn Jones, Secretary

We are pleased to announce the following new members: Marsha Taylor, Ben and Charlene
Speed

TREASURER'S REPORT: . 49 paid members
Roger Bennett, Treasurer August balance: $905.00

NOTICE OF MINERAL SHOW: The Denver Council of Gem and Mineral Societies will hold the
annual Denver Gem and Mineral Show at the Denver Merchandise Mart at 58th Avenue at
I-25 on Friday, September 14, 9:00 A.M. to 9:00 P.M., Saturday, September 15, 9:00 A.M.
to 9:00 P.M. and Sunday, September 16, 9:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M..

FMCC EXHIBIT: '"Minerals from Colorado Mines Recently Closed", Steve Brighton, Coor-
dinator. Steve will be contacting members regarding specimens for this display.

MEETING NOTICE:

September 13 - Cancelled

October 11 - Mineral Collecting Activities of Chapter Members, 1979

November 15 — The Mines of Cunningham Gulch - Highland Mary, Pride and 0ld Hundred

The October and November meetings will be held at 7:30 in the Education Classroom of
the Denver Museum of Natural History. Enter by back north door of the Museum.

The October and November board meetings will be held at 6:15 in the Education Classroom
of the Denver Museum of Natural History.

FIELD TRIP REPORT: Chuck Baldwin and Marsha Taylor, Coordinators for the Wolf Creek
Pass collecting project, communicated with Colorado State Highway Department personnel

and established groundwork for future collecting when construction begins near the
Treasury Falls zeolite locality.

1979 OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS:

President: Jack Murphy Treasurer: Roger Bennett

Vice-President: Eugene Foord Director: Dee Belsher

Secretary Carolyn Jones Director: Dub Crook
Director: Phoebe Hauff

: November 15th meeting 1979 NOMINATING COMMITTEE: Shorty Withers

will appoint two other members to serve on the
Nominating Committee




